






                        November 2021 

Dear Parent, 

The focus for Maths this term for most pupils will be consolidating addition to 20, and then carrying out subtraction within 20 and learning about the link between addition and subtraction. A lot of work will be done on number bonds and building up mental computations rather than relying on number lines or cubes etc to work out the answers. Like last term, pupils will be given a variety of different strategies to help them with this and hopefully it will allow more pupils to be less reliant on concrete material. However, some pupils may still prefer to use concrete material and as I explained to many of you on Parents Night, at this stage that is totally fine. 
Some of the Maths homework sheets have activities with a small picture of an adult and child at the top of the page. These activities in particular need more adult support as some involve a short game. These are really useful activities to practise the concepts on the page before your child starts the written work and if you are not already doing so, I would encourage you to spend some time on these,. We will also work on understanding Time. This will include hours in a day, days of the week, months of the year and reading clocks, both digital and analogue, on the hour. 
Reading will continue to be taught in school and then the books sent home every second school day along with any key words which are important to know for that stage. As most of you are doing so already, please sign all Maths and reading homework. 

This term pupils will begin weekly Spelling homework. Each Monday Mrs Storey will teach the spelling list to pupils. Then the list and an accompanying activity will be posted in Google classroom for your child to practise the spelling during the week at home. I have always found that spending a little time each night is more successful for pupils to learn the words than only one big session in the week. 
The topic this term will be Night and Day. It will be mainly science based. We will be looking at what makes day and night and linking it to our maths work on Time. We will study nocturnal animals and we will be looking at jobs where people need to work during the night. If this applies to any of you, it would be wonderful if you could encourage your child to tell us about what your work entails and how working at night feels. This could be orally or written. 
In PE on Mondays, Mrs Storey will work on ball skills and on Wednesdays I will be teaching the pupils some Scottish Country Dancing. As the dancing will take place indoors in the hall, please ensure that your child has suitable soft, non-marking footwear to change into. No boots etc please.
Mrs Storey will continue to teach the class each Monday and cover my non-class contact time on Tuesdays before break.
For another opportunity for pupils to share their learning with you, we have a virtual Show and Tell event starting on the evening of Tuesday 16th November. On that evening, through Google classroom you will get the opportunity to look at photographs and videos of the class. I will post prompt questions for your child so that they can talk you through their learning, letting you know what and how they are learning, and what they enjoy or find tricky. I’m sure the pupils will be excited to show you our class and their work. If you are unable to view their work that night, it will remain there for the term.
As both the Show and Tell event and weekly spelling is done through Google classroom, the pupils who have not yet joined the Google class through Glow, please help them to do this as soon as you can. I did send out details of how to do this in a previous letter which I stapled into all diaries. The letter is still there to help you. Remember the logins for Glow are either written or stuck to the back of the front cover of your child’s diary.

It’s going to be another busy term!

Kind regards 

Gillian Stewart

Jenny Storey

